

Revenue and Transportation Interim Committee

PO BOX 201706 Helena, MT 59620-1706 (406) 444-3064 FAX (406) 444-3036

61st Montana Legislature

SENATE MEMBERS
KIM GILLAN--Chair
RON ERICKSON
JEFF ESSMANN
CHRISTINE KAUFMANN
JIM PETERSON
BRUCE TUTVEDT

HOUSE MEMBERS
ROY HOLLANDSWORTH-Vice Chair
DICK BARRETT
CYDNIE (CARLIE) BOLAND
BRIAN HOVEN
MIKE JOPEK
BILL NOONEY

COMMITTEE STAFF
JEFF MARTIN, Research Analyst
LEE HEIMAN, Staff Attorney
FONG HOM, Secretary

February 18, 2010

Mr. David Ewer, Budget Director Office of Budget and Program Planning State Capitol Room 277 Helena, MT 59620-0802

Dear Director Ewer:

The Revenue and Transportation Interim Committee (Committee) met, in accordance with 17-7-140(4), on February 18, 2010, to review your estimate of the amount of general fund receipts for the 2011 biennium and the projected ending general fund balance for the 2011 biennium.

The Committee acknowledges that the general fund revenues have declined to the point to meet the statutory trigger in 17-7-140, MCA.

The Committee shares your concern about the financial condition of the state general fund and looks forward to working with your office as you continue to assess state general fund receipts for the remainder of the interim.

Sincerely, Sells

Senator Kim Gillan, Chair

Revenue and Transportation Interim Committee